Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on June 6, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee



Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.

Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of May 23, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 23, 2023 meeting.  KS seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported spring hydrant flushing has been completed.  Pipe deliveries have been coming in.  Plan is to start running the water line across the field (Maple Avenue) after the July 4th holiday.  Two applications have been received for the water department laborer.  Interviews will be scheduled.
Financial Report:
CU submitted April and May receivables and cash journals along with the following warrants:


Warrant #47 dated 5/25/2023 in the amount of $18,051.02


Warrant #48 dated 6/2/2023 in the amount of $187,224.49

WB made a motion to accept May 2023 receivables and cash journal as submitted. KS seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.     

WB made a motion to accept April 2023 receivables and cash journal as submitted. KS seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.     
Old Business:   
CU submitted a letter from the Forest Row Leaseholders and two job application for the board to review.
New Business:
CU read the Certifying Authority to File document and asked the board to authorize PM to act on behalf of the Prudential Committee in filing an application for executing agreements regarding an application for Water Service Inventory and Lead Service Line Replacement Plan Grant.  

WB made a motion to authorize Pete Marks to act on behalf of the Prudential Committee in filing the Water Service Inventory and Lead Service Line Replacement Plan Grant application.  KS seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

CU informed the board that she will be attending the Massachusetts Collector and Treasurers school next week and the office will be closed. 
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:25 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
